PROCEEDINGS OF A REGULAR MEETING OF

THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF

THE MORGAN CITY HARBOR AND TERMINAL DISTRICT

February 9, 2015
The Board of Commissioners (“Board”) of the Morgan City Harbor and Terminal District (“District”) met in regular session at the District’s office at 800 Youngs Road, Morgan City, Louisiana on February 9, 2015 at 5:00 p.m. President Jerry Gauthier convened the meeting with Commissioners Thomas Ackel, R. Scott Melancon, Joseph Foret, Gary Duhon, Joseph Cain and Tim Matthews, Sr. in attendance. Duane Lodrigue and Deborah Garber were absent.  Also present at the meeting were Raymond Wade, Executive Director; Tori Henry, Administrative Assistant; Cindy Cutrera, Manager of Economic Development; Gerard Bourgeois, Board Attorney; Michael Lowe, U.S. Army Corps of Engineers; Jonathan Hird, Moffatt & Nichol; Captain David McClellan, CDR Felton Gilmore and BM1 Clayton Franklin, United States Coast Guard (“USCG”); Michael Knobloch, Knobloch Professional Services; Clay Breaud, GSE/Providence Engineering; Walt Adams, Project Manager; along with members of the media and general public.
The meeting was called to order and the presence of a quorum was noted.  Mr. Gauthier led the invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  

It was moved by Mr. Ackel and seconded by Mr. Duhon that the minutes of the Regular Meeting of January 12, 2015 be approved and adopted, with said motion carrying unanimously.  
It was moved by Mr. Ackel that the report of receipts and disbursements for the month of January 12, 2015 be received and accepted and that all invoices presented to the Board for the month of January 12, 2015 be paid.  Mr. Duhon seconded that motion, which carried unanimously. 
Captain McClellan recognized Mr. Wade with a meritorious award for his assistance in relocating VTS, as well as recognizing Mr. Wade and Mrs. Cutrera for their involvement in MSU Marine Industry Luncheon.  He also reported that: (i) there were 4,000 transits for the month of January, averaging 129 per day; (ii) there was a collision between an OSV and three well heads, but there was not a substantial loss of petroleum.  
BM1 Franklin reported that:  (i) there are several lighted temporary aids in the Atchafalaya Bar Channel that will be there through late April, early May.  
Michael Lowe reported that:  (i) the dredging in the Atchafalaya Bar Channel was completed on January 7th; (ii) post-dredging surveys of the Channel were completed last week and are posted on the website; (iii) we will be receiving an additional $4 million for dredging from the congressional budget for Atchafalaya River, Bayous Boeuf, Chene Project. 
Jonathan Hird reported that:  (i) work continues on the economic impact study with the primary objective determining the economic value of having a 20’ channel vs. current channel depth; (ii) they had a briefing and provided Mr. Wade with a summary of the economic study for him to take to Washington DC; (iii) they met with Ancil Taylor last week and submitted all reports that were created for the District for Mr. Taylorhim to look for any data gaps in order to assist him with finding a more cost effective dredging design operations. 
Mike Knobloch reported that:  (i) both NOAA Ports stations are in place and fully equipped but NOAA still needs to give their approval; (ii) he spoke with our FEMA program analyst and there may not be any port security grants for 2015.
Clay Breaud reported that:  (i) we may have, within the next week, a lease agreement with State Land Office.
Walt Adams reported that:  (i) progress against GOEC contract is estimated to be at 24% and marginally ahead of schedule with total billed of $482,066; (ii) $1,917,898 has been expended to date and now that the master budget has been finalized, they are developing a recommendation for allocation of equipment, furniture, signage and any other amenities necessary to facilitate our target tenants.  

Cindy Cutrera reported that:  (i) the CPRA Divert Atchafalaya to Terrebonne team met with stakeholders here at the Port on January 15th, with Gary Duhon, St. Mary Levee District, Mike Lowe, City and Parish Representatives, Senator Allain and Representatives Jones and Harrison attending.  It was noted that the amount of water being diverted around Bayou Boeuf Locks has been reduced from 20,000 CFS to 7,000 CFS but a lot more modeling needs to be done to determine effects on navigation, velocity and sediment.  (ii) she and Mr. Wade attended several meetings including a dinner with GPAA members; GPAA/DCA/Corps meeting at Port of New Orleans; SMIG Luncheon where Mr. Wade did a presentation, which we have received positive feedback; CPRA Master Plan Navigation Focus Group meeting where diversions were discussed; conference call hosted by Generals Peabody and Bostic for the release of the Presidents FY16 budget where we were received $7 million.  We also received a call from Senator Vitter’s office about the additional $4 million we received, which was sparked by a letter that all of our Louisiana delegation signed; (iii) Mr. Wade was invited by GPAA to attend Waterways Council dinner for Senator Vitter, where he will receive an award.  We have prepared thank you letters for all of our delegation that he will hand deliver, along with preliminary economic impact analysis information on the PMI operation; (iv) Four stakeholders joined her in the IRPT webinar; and (v) we will SKYWARN storm spotter training along with St. Mary Parish Homeland Security on March 3 at 11 a.m.
Gerard Bourgeois presented GOEC Payment Application No. 2, certified by Mr. Blum, in the amount of $416,707.72. 
With no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned.
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Thomas Ackel, Secretary
